THE BARBADOS JAZZ SOCIETY INC.

#3, 6th Avenue, Belleville,

St. Michael, Barbados  BB 23002




   
Notice is given for the second Annual General Meeting of the Barbados Jazz Society to be held on Saturday May 25th 2013 at 3:00pm at the offices of Dr. Jerome Jones located at # 3, 6th Avenue Bellville, St Michael.

Agenda

· Welcome/Prayer

· Collection of member dues (those not paid up)

· President’s Report (Events/Future programming/ Membership)

· Treasurer’s Report

· Election of Officers for the year 2013 - 2014

· Any other business

Ms. Ann Smith   

President 

Barbados Jazz Society

THE BARBADOS JAZZ SOCIETY INC.

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL  MEETING OF THE  BARBADOS JAZZ SOCIETY HELD AT #3, 6th AVE. BELLVILLE, SATURDAY MAY 19, 2012

Board Members in attendance:

Ann Smith – President

Jerome Jones – Vice President

Barry Taylor – Vice President

Cheryl Holder – Secretary

Sherry Cumberbatch – Treasurer

Penelope Hynam - PR

Philip Best – Floor Member

Anderson Edghill – Floor Member (Resigned)

APOLOGIES

Dolly Straughn – Floor Member

Meeting started at 4:10 p.m. after a quorum was verified. Sherry Cumberbatch prayed for the success of the meeting and for all those present. Seventeen members attended and were in good financial standing. (See attachment).

President Ann welcomed everyone present and presented her report. (See attachment).

The Treasurer Sherry Cumberbatch presented the financials for the year 2012 – 2013. (See attachment).

Election of Officers for the year 2012 - 2013

 Tom Alleyne was appointed to oversee the election of the new executive. 

Member, Anderson Hope suggested that the entire committee be re-elected because he felt that based on the president’s and treasurer’s report, for a small organization it was very impressive that after a year working together could make a profit of $9,126. The President thanked Mr. Hope for his confidence in the board and said that there were two vacant posts as Philip Best indicated that he would not be available to continue as a director. Also, Anderson Edghill had previously vacated his post on the board. The President thanked both Philip Best and Anderson Edghill for their service to the Barbados Jazz Society.

Nomination followed for the two vacant posts.

Dale Thorpe was nominated by S Cumberbatch and seconded by A Hope. The vote was carried and D. Thorpe accepted the position.

Susan Bain had shown an interest in being on the board but was out of the island. She was nominated by Barry Taylor and seconded by Penny Hynam. The vote was carried.

There being no other nominations T. Alleyne closed nominations and confirmed that the new executive for the year 2012/2013 were as follows.

Ann Smith – President

Jerome Jones – Vice President

Barry Taylor – Vice President

Cheryl Holder – Secretary

Sherry Cumberbatch – Treasurer

Penelope Hynam – PR

Dale Thorpe – Floor Member

Susan Bain – Floor Member

Dolly Straughn – Floor Member

President, A. Smith welcomed D. Thorpe and S. Bain to the executive committee of the BJS. 

Any other Business

The President invited members present for their ideas that would help the BJS move forward.

Member Sidi Streetly commended A. Edghill for taking care of her at the first BJS event.

Member Brian Chester suggested that the “mingles” be continued because they were successful. However, he lamented the fact that members were not supporting the BCC musicians as they should at events, and the only person seen in support of the BCC events as S. Bain. A. Hope agreed that the young musicians and their gigs need to be supported.

The President informed that Roger Gittens from BCC would attend the next to discuss how best the BJS could support the BCC students.

P. Hynam opined that more publicity of musicians accomplishments be done, citing the example that the first pannist to go to Dubai to perform was Mark Ford and that should have been an article in the newspaper.

The President indicated that more exposure of musicians can be accomplished when the BJS completed its website.

Member A. Nervais asked about having radio programs for jazz. The President indicated that the BJS had initiated talks regarding a program.

Member A. Edghill opined that the use of the radio format would help jazz to grow in Barbados. He also suggested that there should be more communication between the BJS members and the community. He suggested that the BJS build enthusiasm for jazz by sending out emails, and hard copies of information for persons who didn’t have email access. S. Streetly added that C. Holder did a good job of sending out email info. 

The President stated that the BJS committee had discussed sending out emails and would additionally follow up with phone calls. D. Straughn would be responsible for the follow-up calls.

Member S. Streetly suggested that the BJS have a calendar of events. The President responded indicating that since the BJS did not promote jazz on a regular basis, that there was no calendar available. She further indicated that when the BJS have small events that “save the date” information would be sent to members.

The President informed that the next mingle would be held at Lyle and Lynn Thomas’ studio in Holder’s Hill. C. Holder explained that L. Thomas was the driving force behind the revival of the BJS.

Member B. Chester asked about Grady Clarke and if he was planning any jazz events. The President indicated that he was having sponsorship difficulties.  He also commented on Derek Walcott and his up-coming Sugar Isle Jazz.

 P. Hynam reminded members of the Caribbean Jazz at Naniki.

 A. Nervais suggested that the BJS take up where Gilbert Rowe left off by spearheading a jazz festival. C. Holder suggested that perhaps putting on small events leading up to the World Jazz Day in 2013 may be a start. However, P. Best reminded the members that it was not part of the mandate of the BJS to stage a jazz festival. He further stated that the BJS constitution would have to be rewritten to accommodate staging a jazz festival.

A. Edghill voiced his belief that the BJS could still stage big events, but money was needed.  J. Jones stated that he shared P. Best’ point that the BJS needed to decide on its emphasis and that staging a jazz festival required lots of man-power, but felt that the BJS could still influence and give support to jazz by having small events such as those staged at Golden Sands, where the young musicians were featured.

A. Edghill commented that with the exception of C. Holder, he did not see many BJS members attending jazz events and voiced concern that the young musicians were not being supported as they should be.

Member Dr. Edwards commented that the jazz event at Divi was excellent except for the bar service. He stated that the ambiance of Divi was good for jazz and suggested that the BJS and BCC stage an event there once a year.

T. Alleyne said that he observed that jazz was not listened to widely in Barbados, and that the main focus of the BJS is to help young people build an appreciation of jazz. He felt that if people didn’t understand jazz then there would be no platform to perform jazz. 

The President said that the BJS had spoken to David Ellis of Starcom, but sponsorship was needed to put on a radio program. She had also mentioned the possibility of a radio slot for jazz to the CEO Mr. Vic Fernandes.

There being no further business the meeting ended at 6 p.m. The President thanked everyone for attending the meeting. Refreshments were served.

Cheryl Holder- Bertrand

Secretary BJS

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

May 19th 2012

Good afternoon and thank you for coming to the first Annual General Meeting of the Barbados Jazz Society.

A year ago, I was invited by Sherry Cumberbatch to attend a meeting where we were going to discuss jazz. Little did I know that I would leave that meeting as the President of the Jazz Society? My thoughts were that I would meet people who liked jazz, we would get together from time to time have a few glasses of wine, attend a couple of shows and I would get to do something I really enjoy.

That said, we are here a year later and I am happy to say it has been a good year for the Jazz Society and I enjoyed meeting all the new members. 

We were able to reinstate the name “Barbados Jazz Society” which was incorporated in 1993. Our registered office is # 3 6th Avenue Bellville. We have opened a bank account at First Caribbean Bank and we are also VAT registered. There is Facebook page and we are looking at building a website soon.

We have had two mingles which brought together many of the members; I wish more had attended as they really missed a fun night at our last one. The trivia organized by Cheryl & Barry was the highlight of the evening.

We held events at Golden Sands, Cruising Club, and Divi Southwinds where we featured the Benny Alleyne Trio, Ebe Gilkes, Joseph Callender, Romaro Greaves, and Steve Koven.                                     Pg 1

We have had discussions with Lyle Thomas who has contacts with Julliard.  Here we sought to bring in jazz musicians who would not only perform but would conduct classes with musicians and students at the Barbados Community College. This has been shelved as our resources are limited.

We met with Sean Thomas, President of the T & T Jazz Alliance and we discussed an exchange of T & T musicians with our local musicians, but there again funding needs to be sought to promote the events. 

We are in discussions with Roger Gittens of the Barbados Community College as to how we can collaborate on future events.

Our upcoming fundraising events are Jazz on the MV Freewinds; the date to be confirmed. We are planning a jazz mingle at Holders Hill in September and an event in October. We have lots of ideas but we need to hear from you. We need your assistance not only by way of attendance but also in selling tickets for our events. 

As we move forward, I would also like to see us educating our school children in this art form; maybe adopting a school which has a music program but needs assistance in getting equipment for the children. I spoke with Mac Fingall a few weeks ago and he mentioned that he is currently working with a group of children and the talent being shown was something else, but in some cases there is no money for music lessons or that the instrument they play is only available at the school. I think we should be able to help these youngsters. They are our future.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank my Board for all their support, especially Cheryl, who is the driving force behind this Society. 

Her passion and dedication is contagious. Let’s continue to work together and keep jazz alive.

I thank you.

